Comments on Agenda Item 20 Re. Public Review of the General Plan Update,
Submitted on 10/18/14, By Tom Infusino, For the Calaveras Planning Coalition.
A) The CPC supports the following Planning Department proposals:

1) The proposed 90-day public review period for the draft General Plan Update.  (This is longer than we requested in our proposed public participation plan in 2007.  Thank you.)

2) The proposed informational workshops during the comment period. If people can ask questions and get answers there written comments will be more informed.  

3) The Planning Commission taking oral comments on the draft General Plan Update.  Many people have arthritis or dyslexia or other challenges that make it difficult to write comments.  These meetings will give us a chance to benefit from their wisdom. 

4) An evening meeting.  This gives working folks and young people a chance to participate   
5) Completing the Housing Element earlier and independently.
B) The CPC encourages the Board of Supervisors to Direct the Planning Department to: 
1) As we suggested in 2007, please provide like a few weeks between the time the County (Planning Commission/BOS) receives oral comments on the General Plan Update and the time the County deliberates.  This gives Planning Staff, Commissioners, and Supervisors the chance to investigate promising suggestions.

2) Begin or renew the legally required consultations with water planning agencies, the school district, fires safety authorities, and Native Americans. (See Gov. Code 65352.2, 65352.3, 65352.5, 65302.5, 65302.10.)  This will ensure that their needs are met in the Project Description General Plan, and will reduce the likelihood that they will need changes in the plan at a later date could trigger recirculation of the DEIR. 
3) Allow people to see the 2012 Mintier Draft of the General Plan.  This will allow a few policy wonks to mine any overlooked nuggets of wisdom from it. 

4) Include a public process to help draft real General Plan Alternatives for comparison in the DEIR.  This will allow the county to compare competing options for resource use and impact reduction.  This will give the Supervisors a real choice at the end of the process. This will make the DEIR more defensible. 
C) The CPC opposes the production of the Zoning Map before the Zoning Ordinances.  
The Zoning Map implements the land uses and intensities that help define an owner’s property rights.  The Zoning Ordinances help to identify the property owner’s responsibilities, so that his exercise of the land uses and densities do not harm his neighbor’s property rights.  It would be a recipe for disastrous levels of land use conflict to provide changes in zoning maps in the absence of the protections updated zoning ordinances.  The County needs to bite the bullet and spend the money to do the Zoning Map and the Zoning Ordinance updates concurrently.  
 
